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Minutes of Meeting of Great and Little Kimble cum M arsh Parish Council held on 

Wednesday 9 th October 2019 at Kimble Stewart Hall at 7.30pm  
Prior to the start of this meeting a short time will be allocated, subject to the sole discretion Chairman of 

the meeting, for statements or questions from members of the public 
Two members of public in attendance 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Attendance: Cllr John Austin (Chairman), Cllr Alun Jones, Cllr James Good, Cllr Gerald Redding, Cllr 
Delia Burton, Cllr David Williams and Julie Bunker (Clerk) 
 

1. Apologies 
To receive and accept any apologies for absence 
Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr James Cripps 

 
2. Declaration of interest in any item on this agen da by a member 

None were declared 
 

3. Minutes  
To agree and sign the minutes of the Parish Council meeting of September 2019 
Amendment to item 12 Little Kimble House should read Great Kimble House otherwise unanimously 
approved. 

  
4. To approve payments for October 2019  

All payments were approved 
 

  
 

 
5. Planning Applications and appeals  

To review and confirm the responses made to Wycombe District Council by the planning committee. 
(Updated list sent prior to meeting) 

   
 All applications were reviewed and comments agreed where necessary. 
 

6. Kimble Stewart Hall – Update – Cllr Delia Burton  and Cllr Gerald Redding 
Wi-Fi protocol has been issued – Wi-Fi will be put on once new passwords and administrators are in 
place.  Penny has been looking into setting up a film night at the Hall which could be a one off or a regular 
event.  Meeting with TfB to discuss boundaries to enable us to work on the front of the hall to tidy it up 
 

7. Neighbourhood Plan:  Update – Cllr James Good 
NP is with WDC and the NPWG are chasing this up.  The Statement of Community engagement will be 
formalised next week and submitted to WDC 

 
8. Report on HS2 Presentation Meeting – Cllr Alun J ones 

 
The meeting was not well attended, and it was not very informative. There is a lot of conflicting and 
confusing information being reported.  Cllrs Jones and Williams are attending a private meeting on 24th 
October and will report back findings from that, the PC can then raise concerns with all the necessary 
bodies. 

1190 Julie Bunker Oct-19 £312.50

1191 Julie Bunker Expenses October £140.07

1192 PKF Littlejohn Externall audit fee £360.00

1193 TBS Hygiene Dog Bin emptying £60.00

1194 Richard Billyard Grass Cutting £754.00

1195 Richard Billyard Churchyard Grass £140.00

1196 Kimble Stewart Hall Committee Room £17.50

£1,784.07

Payment for approval October 2019 

Neighbourhood Plan Expenses
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9. Village Entry Gate replacement/refurbishment – C llr Alun Jones 

The new gates will be oak with oak post, these will be supplied by Briants. The cost of supplying and 
fitting is circa £11k. 

 
10. A4010 – outside Chapel Close – to discuss and a gree to ask TfB to install speed tubes  

This was discussed and it was agreed to get TfB to install tubes if possible, to establish the level of 
speeding problem in the area. 
 

11. Marsh – Speeding Issue outside Moat Cottage – C llr James Good 
A letter had been received from Residents of Moat Cottage, Marsh regarding the narrowing of the road 
outside their property causing cars to try and squeeze past each other and recently one had entered the 
garden of the property.  The Clerk will follow up with TfB to investigate what may be able to be done here. 

 
12. Correspondence, reports and Issues (for informa tion only) 

• Clerks Report 
Nothing to report 

• Reports/Issues from Councillors 
Cllr Redding asked if the shrub could be cut back from the War memorial before Remembrance 
Day. The Clerk will ask Richard Billyard.  Cllr Redding also asked that a letter of thanks go to 
Richard whose upkeep of the Churchyard this year has improved the tidiness of the area a great 
deal. 
Cllr Good mention that there are some large cracks in the centre of the carriageway in Marsh at 
near the junction of the Kimblewick Road. The Clerk will report to TfB. 
The clerk will look into purchasing 20 litter pickers to be made available to any resident who 
wishes to use them, notices to go into the village hall, noticeboard and newsletter. 
Cllr Austin reported that the footway works that had been cancelled along the A4010 have now 
had the commercial contract let but as yet no start date is known. 

• Correspondence Received 
All Email correspondence has been circulated to Councillors and, where necessary, added to the 
agenda for discussion 
 
 

13. To receive items for inclusion on the agenda fo r the next meeting to be held on 13 th November 
2019 

 
None were put forward at this time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

           Chairman…………………………………………..   Date:  13 th November 2019 




